COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on January 9, 2020
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Ruth Delmonico, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Pauley

Associate member present: Roger Zimmerman
Absent: Members- Peter Cirioni and Susan Matatia; Associate members -Brian Burke, Kate Hogan, and June Thall 

The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was absent.

Outreach Coordinator, Martha Shea was present.

A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:05 A. M.

Liaison Reports
· Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee, provided a comprehensive review of the committee's meeting held on January 6, 2020.The CPC has scheduled a public meeting on April 13th to discuss the town's Community Preservation Plan. The CPC received presentations on three of the six projects which have requested funds:  Track Road Pre-Engineering Services Project, Red Acre Road Project, and the Town Hall Restoration Design Phase Project.   The remaining three projects will be presented at the January 27th meeting.  See attached.
Chair's Report- Bill Byron commented on the gavel contributed by Kathy O'Brien. He also asked the board to try not to have side conversations when a report is being given.
Director's Report-Presented by Martha Shea
· Budget, FY'21, was submitted to Bill Wrigley. A meeting to defend the budget is scheduled for the end of the month 
· 20 Passenger Van-The transmission is fixed, but the passenger door was not working.  CC Fillmore Truck Repair fixed it, and while there waiting to get an inspection sticker the van died.  It now needs and alternator and battery.  The plan is still to give it to the Recreation Department, but the COA can use it when needed.
· The mini van is having front end issues.  It will go into the garage as soon as the 20 passenger is once more on the road.
· Buying a new van is on hold.   SFCOA is applying for a grant through the Cummings Foundation for $100,000.Werner and Alyson have been working on it.  If granted, we'll receive $50,000 this year and next year, allowing us to buy a new 8 passenger van this year and next year, replace the mini which is old and is difficult for seniors and disabled to get in and out of.  If we don't get the grant, SFCOA will buy a new 8 passenger van.
· Suzanne Howley-She fell again while using her walker, and was hospitalized.  Fortunately, she did not break any bones.

· Tax Work Off Program- It begins in January.  Currently, revising forms for the new year.

· Annual Report-is due in February.  Compiling all the data from the past year

· New Tax Relief Programs-The Selectmen have asked Alyson to look into other towns to see what tax relief programs are offered.  The information needs to be ready for a Warrant Article for the Annual Town Meeting.
· Alyson has applied to be on the search committee for a new Town Administrator.

· The Statistics for December:

1. 1,861 total people served (duplicated)
2. 389 total people served (unduplicated)

3. 76% Female, 24% Male
4. The average number of people signing in daily is 74.

5. Exercise classes and the COA Food Program were the most popular.

6. 108 interactions/services were provided by the COA.

Outreach Report

· Kathleen Surdan has been working on fuel assistance applications and renewals.  She is bringing back to life our "Friendly Visitor" Program.  It's important to check on seniors during extreme weather situations.
· We continue to offer events, presentations, and trips which engage out senior population.  Stow TV commented on our activities and asked if some can be recorded.

· Martha has been instrumental in arranging a self-defense program by the Stow Police Department.  It is a 10 week program beginning in late February.
· High Intensity Cases have become more manageable.

· We highly encourage comments or concerns to make this year even better.

· Martha appreciated all the well wishes she received after her surgery. 

No other Business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:12 am
Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

